
 

   

 
December 19, 2023 

 
The Honorable Greg Murphy 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Danny Davis 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Brad Wenstrup 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

The Honorable Jimmy Panetta 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Larry Bucshon 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
The Honorable Michael Burgess 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

 
Representatives Murphy, Davis, Wenstrup, Panetta, Bucshon, and Burgess, 
 
The American Academy of Neurology (AAN) is the world’s largest neurology 
specialty society representing more than 40,000 neurologists, clinical neuroscience 
professionals, and students. The AAN is dedicated to promoting the highest quality 
patient-centered neurologic care. A neurologist is a physician with specialized 
training in diagnosing, treating, and managing disorders of the brain and nervous 
system. These disorders affect one in six people and include conditions such as 
multiple sclerosis (MS), Alzheimer’s disease, Parkinson’s disease, stroke, migraine, 
epilepsy, traumatic brain injury, ALS, and peripheral neuropathy.  
 
The AAN writes to express our strong support of H.R. 6683, the Preserving Seniors’ 
Access to Physicians Act of 2023. This bill would completely eliminate the 3.37 
percent cuts to Medicare physician payment that go into effect on January 1, 2024. 
This relief is so important to our members, who are already struggling to maintain 
their practices in the face of inflationary pressure.  
 
As you know, year after year, cuts to Medicare reimbursement threaten Neurology 
patients’ access to care. This year, the specialty is facing an impending 3.37% 
reduction due to budget neutrality requirements in the Medicare Physician Fee 
Schedule (MPFS). If Congress does not manage to avert this year’s cuts, Medicare 
payments will have decreased by nearly 10% over the past four years, highlighting 
the ongoing flaws with the current payment structure.  
 
These cuts are exacerbated by the fact that physicians have the only fee schedule 
in Medicare that does not have an automatic inflationary adjustment. The MPFS 
has not had an adjustment for inflation in nearly twenty years. When you take that 
into account, physicians have actually seen an overall decline in pay of 26 percent 
from 2001 to 2023.  
 
This bill will ensure that neurologists have financial stability in 2024 and can 
continue to provide quality neurologic care to seniors across the country. The AAN 



looks forward to working with you to pass the Preserving Seniors’ Access to Physicians Act and to 
continue reforming the Medicare physician payment system. If you have any questions, please don’t 
hesitate to contact Max Goldman, Director of Congressional Affairs, at mgoldman@aan.com. We are 
truly thankful for your efforts.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Carlayne E. Jackson, MD, FAAN 
President, American Academy of Neurology 
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